Left house this morning and it was -9 degrees. Bitterly cold and yesterday too much wind which made it even colder. Wishing you a speedy recovery.

My dear Michael was sick with a cold for at least a month. That did not stop him from helping Kyle Witty from finishing the siding in his home in Cornish in the middle of a cold winter. Glad Michael is finally done with that project and beginning on mine. At least he can stay indoors and not get sick any further.

Mine is a 5-yr project. I still have to build my garage which will probably happen next year. After a 2-yr at a standstill because of Michael's schedule, I could have been done already if he had moved on it.

Have a nice weekend. Take care.

Wish it...Dream it...Do it...
Maria Elena Guzman
P O Box 16, Plainfield, NH 03781
meguzman75@hotmail.com
603-675-5500
"A house is built with Boards & Beams.
A home is built with Love & Dreams."



From: David Lersch <davejosie@juno.com>
Sent: Friday, February 14, 2020 8:24 PM
To: meguzman75@hotmail.com <meguzman75@hotmail.com>
Cc: plainfield.ta@plainfieldnh.org <plainfield.ta@plainfieldnh.org>
Subject: Re: Renewal letter for finishing basement
 

Sorry for the delay in responding as I have a cold.

We have changed to a new way for renewals by not issuing a new permit but issuing a letter

that is good from the date of permit expiration, good for a year. Permits are only good for a year

and I send out a renewal letter 30 days prior to expiration. If the permit isn't renewed and work is still going on 

or not finished the choice is to renew or let permit expire without a completion certificate. If they let permit expire and

want to continue the work and receive a certificate at the completion of all the work,

they would need to be issued a brand new permit (not a renewal).

We can't let permits expire and months later they want to renew, requiring addition inspections.

Hope this answers your questions.

 

Davie H Lersch

---------- Original Message ----------
From: Maria Guzman <meguzman75@hotmail.com>
To: David Lersch <davejosie@juno.com>
Subject: Re: Renewal letter for finishing basement
Date: Wed, 12 Feb 2020 15:09:10 +0000

Michael has had me waiting for 2 years to get the first floor done. He finally has free time to work at my place. I have spent extra money paying for these permits when he was not even working there.

I do not understand why it goes back to August when I am paying for it now. What would have happened if I had not paid or kept up during the two years he did not work? It just seems like the town finds more ways to get money from the homeowner at every chance it gets.

Hope you are enjoying the warmer weather. You have the best of two worlds. I'm dealing with snow sliding off the roof and shoveling. It has not been as bad as in previous years but I need to move to an island and warmer climates. Take care.

 

Wish it...Dream it...Do it...
Maria Elena Guzman
P O Box 16, Plainfield, NH 03781
meguzman75@hotmail.com
603-675-5500
"A house is built with Boards & Beams.
A home is built with Love & Dreams."
 



From: David Lersch <davejosie@juno.com>
Sent: Tuesday, February 11, 2020 10:37 AM
To: Meguzman75@hotmail.com <Meguzman75@hotmail.com>
Subject: Renewal letter for finishing basement
 

Marie,
Attached is your renewal letter, note the new expiration is one year from original expiration date of 08-01-2019

David H Lersch
Plainfield Building Inspector

I am more than disappointed. If I had known this was going to happen, I would have waited for you to get back. So what date are you returning?

Michael is an expert at all he does. I waited for him these couple of years. So where does this leave me? What is the next step to take?

Reading PlainFacts, Brad is pushing to become a town employee. Is he going to take over your job? Brad is buddies with Steve and both are trying to push the Meriden Library project through to saddle the town with lots of debt. They are just up to no good and going against town majority vote at the last year's meeting.

Wish it...Dream it...Do it...
Maria Elena Guzman
P O Box 16, Plainfield, NH 03781
meguzman75@hotmail.com
603-675-5500
"A house is built with Boards & Beams.
A home is built with Love & Dreams."



From: David Lersch <davejosie@juno.com>
Sent: Tuesday, February 25, 2020 12:47 PM
To: meguzman75@hotmail.com <meguzman75@hotmail.com>
Subject: Re: Renewal letter for finishing basement
 

Maria,

Brad inspected the work Michael is doing. Michael said he does not have a license to do

electrical or plumbing in NH. I will be calling Michael to let him know that he needs to have 

licensed plumbers and electricians to do that work, he can do other work. Sorry it is my 

responsibility to ensue licensed contractors and I just assumed Michael was licensed since

he has been doing work in the town since I started in 2004. Hope this doesn't cause a problem, talked 

to Steve and we need to make sure we see the license when doing inspections.

 

David H Lersch

Plainfield Building Inspector
